
 

 

Osmington Parish Council 
 

Minutes of the special Meeting of the Parish Council held on Thursday 7th October 2021 
at 7.00pm  

 
Present: Cllr Mr N Ireland (Chairman and DC Councillor), Cllr Mr P Botham, Cllr Mrs C 
Dempsey, Cllr Mrs F Groves, Cllr Mrs S Miller and Cllr Mr V White. 
 
Also in attendance: Miss Leigh Johnson (Clerk).  
 
 
70/21 Public Participation Time 
 
 No matters were raised.  
    
71/21 Apologies 
 
 An Apology for absence was received from Councillor H Ballard. 
 
72/21 Declarations of Interest and Grants of Dispensation 
 

Councillor Ireland declared a personal interest in Item 73.2 as a nearby resident 
of the application and did not take part in the debate regarding this item. 

  
73/21 Planning Matters 
 
 The following planning application/s were considered: - 
 
73.1 Application No: P/VOC/2021/02869– Land South West of Upton Farm, Upton, 

Dorset - Change of use of countryside management compound to part 
countryside management compound and part siting of log cabins and shepherd’s 
huts for holiday use. Adaption of former RAF building for ancillary holiday use 
reception building and learning centre - (variation of condition 8 of planning 
permission ref WD/D/16/002931 regarding occupancy of log cabins and 
shepherd’s huts) - Variation of Condition 2 of planning approval WD/D/18/000387 
- amended plans 

  
The Parish Council was minded to submit no comments regarding this 
application. 

 
73.2 Application No: WD/D/20/003295 - Demolition of 2 no. single garages. Erection 

of detached garage with ancillary annexe accommodation - East Wing, 
Osmington House, Main Road, Osmington, DT3 6ES. 

 
The Parish Council was minded to submit no comments regarding this 
application. 

 
74/21 Council Matters 
 
74.1 The bin near to the village pump and the bin at the Pixon Barn layby had now 

been installed. 



 

 
 
74.2 The Chairman still awaited the quote for the replacement of the BT kiosk. 
 
74.3 The Clerk was asked to follow up the enforcement queries raised at Lynwood 

Lodge. 
 
74.4 Cllr Miller had raised a query regarding a footpath down to Osmington Mills 

beach and had yet to receive a response. A follow up email/telephone call would 
be made in order to progress this matter. 

 
The meeting ended at 7.37pm. 
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